
 
 

July 20, 2023 

ALTICE FRANCE (SFR)  

 

Altice France (SFR) takes note of an ongoing investigation by the Public Prosecutor's Office in Portugal directed 
against Altice-affiliated individuals as well as external entities. 

 

The Portuguese prosecution authority clarified that its investigation related to harmful practices for which Altice 
Portugal and its subsidiaries are impacted and therefore victims of fraud by individuals. 

 

While this investigation is being conducted, Altice France has taken pre-emptive measures including the launch of 
an internal investigation and retention of outside counsel and other advisors to assess whether there are impacts 
at Altice France and reinforcing the approval process on all procurement, payments, purchase orders and related 
processes. 

 

Altice France continues to operate its activities in normal course and will continue to conduct business with the 
highest integrity in the best interest of all stakeholders, with customers and employees at the forefront. 
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